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AN ACT relating to professions and occupations; providing 
that the powers of the board of nursing include the power 
to issue subpoenas for testimony or evidence; providing 
that the board has continuing jurisdiction over license, 
certificate and permit holders as specified; and providing 
for an effective date. 
 
Be It Enacted by the Legislature of the State of Wyoming: 
 

Section 1.  W.S. 33-21-122(c)(ix) and (x) is amended 
to read: 

 
33-21-122.  Board of nursing; powers and duties. 
 
(c)  Without limiting the foregoing, the board of 

nursing may do the following:  
 

(ix)  Notwithstanding any other provision of law, 
the board may issue administrative subpoenas for the 
testimony of any license, certificate or temporary permit 
holder or other witness and may issue administrative 
subpoenas for the production of evidence relating to any 
matter under investigation. The board may compel attendance 
of witnesses, issue subpoenas and administer oaths to those 
testifying at hearings;  

 
(x)  Determine and administer appropriate 

disciplinary action against all individuals found guilty of 
violating this act and board rules and regulations.;  The 
board retains jurisdiction over the person issued a 
license, certificate or temporary permit pursuant to this 
act, regardless of whether the license, certificate or 
permit expired, lapsed or was relinquished during or after 
the alleged occurrence of conduct proscribed by this act. 
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Section 2.  This act is effective immediately upon 
completion of all acts necessary for a bill to become law 
as provided by Article 4, Section 8 of the Wyoming 
Constitution. 

 
(END) 
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